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Major Earthquake Strikes off Fukushima Prefecture

Shinichiro Takano, Principal

On Saturday night, an earthquake of magnitude 6 struck off the coast of our prefecture, and I was
immediately reminded of ten years ago. I'm sure everyone had a similarly anxious weekend. I would
like to express my deepest sympathy to all those whose homes were damaged.

However, there were no reports of serious injuries, and I was very happy and relieved to see that
all the children returned to school on Monday in good health. At the time of the earthquake, even
though it was late at night, we sent out a simultaneous emergency email. Thank you very much for your
cooperation in spite of the emergency situation. We thank you very much.

It is said that aftershocks of the same magnitude are expected in the future. Please be careful
of collapsing houses and landslides. We also talked about what to do in case of an earthquake at the
school assembly. Each class has also been instructed on disaster prevention. Please check with your
children at home on what to do in case of a major earthquake. Thank you for your cooperation.

The prefecture’ s own emergency measures have been lifted, but...

The prefecture’ s emergency measures have been 1ifted. We would like to spend our time with a little
peace of mind, but the number of infections in our city has been increasing intermittently, even though
the number is small, so we need to be aware of our new lifestyle. At school, we will continue to disinfect
and clean after school and take temperatures, so please continue to reconfirm with your children about
health care and infection prevention at home as well.

However, in order to prioritize the prevention of the spread of the new coronavirus infection and
the summary of learning at the end of the school year (in order to avoid the temporary closing of
school at the end of the school year as much as possible), we have made the following changes.
(Changes)
*Only the last class visit for 6th graders will be held.
Only the last class observation for 6th graders will be held in the gymnasium to avoid dense
conditions.
(Please prepare for the cold weather as it will be held in the gymnasium to avoid denseness)
* Grade conferences will be replaced with handouts.
« PTA and School Committee meetings will be held in writing, and reports and approvals will be
made in writing.
* The PTA and school committee meetings will be held in writing. We apologize for any inconvenience
caused by this sudden change, and ask for your understanding and cooperation. If you have any
questions, please contact the school.

PTA board meeting was held remotely

The other day, we held the PTA board meeting via remote (zoom). We would
like to thank all the PTA members for their cooperation. We will continue
to promote the use of ICT (remote) as needed.




